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Mission Statement:

It is the mission of First United Methodist Preschool to show Christ’s love to His children while providing an environment where they may grow spiritually, emotionally, mentally, socially, and physically.
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213 S. Palm Avenue

Titusville, FL  32796
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www.fumctitusville.com
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Dear Parents,
Welcome to First United Methodist Preschool!  We are honored that you have entrusted us with your precious child.

Our goal is to provide a Christian atmosphere of love and acceptance where your child may grow socially, emotionally, mentally, physically, and spiritually.  We treat each child as an individual and meet them with acceptance where they are, encouraging them to grow in every area.

Our commitment is to provide a safe, loving, environment where children will develop a sense of self-worth and independence.  We use The Creative Curriculum for Preschool, which offers a child-directed approach to learning.  Children will participate in activities guided by their own curiosity which will teach them about their world.  These activities include experiences in music, art, books, nature, and free play, all while interacting with others.  Children will experience chapel each Wednesday where they will sing, dance, listen to stories and participate in worship experiences on their level.  We want each child to know that they are loved by God and that He has a purpose for their life.  
We recognize that a child’s first school experiences set the tone for their school career.  Therefore, we want your child’s experience here to be positive, and to create an enthusiastic attitude about learning.  

We want to welcome you to our preschool family and are excited to be a part of your child’s educational journey.
In Christ,

Rachael Sumner
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General Information

The First United Methodist Preschool is licensed by the State of Florida Our school is inspected regularly and you may be assured that all of our facilities (classroom, bathrooms, and play area) meet all the licensing requirements for your child’s safety, curriculum standards, and staff qualifications.

Registration Fees

A one time, non-refundable registration fee is required upon enrolling a child in our preschool programs.

Days Attending Class
Amount of Fee
  2 days per week

  $120.00/month

  3 days per week

  $160.00/month

  5 days per week

  $220.00/month
Enrollment

FUMC Preschool does not discriminate on the basis of race or religion in the administration of its educational, admissions, scholarship or other school administered programs. Scholarship help is available for families of limited income. Please contact the Director for more information and an application.
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Tuition

Ten monthly payments are due on the first of each month.  Checks may be dropped in the basket by the office door.  If you choose to pay in cash, please make sure you wait for a receipt.  Make checks payable to “FUMC Preschool” and mark with your child’s name. Tuition paid after the 10th of each month will include a $10.00 late fee.


Days Attending Class
Amount of tuition


  2 days per week

  $120/month


  3 days per week

  $160.00/month


  5 days per week

  $220.00/month
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Severe Conditions Closings
We will follow the Brevard County School System regarding openings and closings due to severe weather conditions. This may include but are not limited to hurricanes, tropical storm, tornado, fire and any National or Local disaster. There will be no tuition adjustments due to severe conditions closings.

School Hours

Please cooperate in observing school hours. Prompt arrival is very important.  Many instructions that lead to the success of your child’s day are explained first thing in the morning. 

Parents shall be responsible for bringing their child to the classroom each morning and signing the attendance sheet.

At dismissal time parents must also “sign out” on the attendance sheet. Students will then be dismissed by the teacher.  After the second late pick-up there will be an additional charge of $10.00.

If your child is to go home with anyone besides the parent, we must have that person’s name, address and phone number on the state required form.  Persons may be added at any time, but we must have it in writing.  We cannot legally release a child to another person with only a parental phone call.  Identification will be required for persons we do not know. All changes to the pick-up list must be made in the Preschool office. 
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2016-2017 School Year Calendar

Wednesday, August 10


First Day of School

Monday, September 5


Labor Day Holiday

Monday, September 19


Student Holiday

Friday, November 11


Veteran’s Day Holiday

Wed. – Fri., November 23-25
Thanksgiving Break

Thurs. Dec. 22 – Fri. Jan. 6

Christmas Break

Monday, January 9



School Resumes

Monday, January 16
Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday

Monday, February 20


School Holiday

Friday, March 17



School Holiday

Mon. – Fri., April 10-14


Spring Break

Wednesday, May 24


Last Day of School
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School Hours: 

Pre-school:    9:00a.m.-12:00p.m.

Arrival & Dismissal

The safety of our children is of utmost importance. We ensure your child’s safety by keeping the door locked during preschool hours.  We unlock the door at 8:55 to welcome the children to school.  The door is unlocked again at 11:50 for the children to be picked up.  You may enter the preschool at any time by ringing the doorbell. Parents must use the west entrance on Palm Ave.  Parking is available on Palm Ave., Main St. and the plaza parking lot excluding designated spaces. 
Upon bringing your child into the building, please wait in the hallway outside of your child’s classroom until the teacher opens the classroom door. Some mornings we have staff meetings or teachers are busily preparing for the day using each spare moment until 9:00. Please respect our teachers by waiting until they open their classroom doors.
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Attendance

Consistency is an integral part of any educational experience.  It is important that your child come to school on time so they may experience all of the activities throughout their day.  Arriving late means that your child misses activities and information shared at the start of the day.  
If you know ahead of time that your child will be out, please let the teachers know.  Also, if your child is absent due to illness for more than 2 days, please call the preschool office to let us know.  
Inclement Weather

In the event of inclement weather, First United Methodist Preschool will follow the Brevard County Schools schedule for closings.  Additionally, we will follow Brevard County Schools’ schedule for make-up days, if needed.  Please see your school calendar for scheduled make-up days.  
Clothing
Clothing should be simple, comfortable and meant for play.  Closed toed shoes that tie, Velcro or buckle are preferred.  Please do not send children in flip flops or boots.  Students in this type of shoe will not be allowed to climb on playground equipment.

· Please mark sweaters or jackets with the child’s name.

· Paints used at school are washable.  
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Toys

Please do not allow children to bring toys from home. This will prevent any individual toy from being lost or broken. Any items a child brings to school will be brought to the office and returned at the end of the day.  The exception to this rule is Show and Tell Day, when items will be stored in cubbies until the appropriate time.

Updating Information

Please let your child’s teacher know if there are any family situations that may affect your child’s behavior.

Please notify the preschool office in writing of any change of address or telephone number.  We need to keep accurate records in case of an emergency.

Parent Participation
Teachers announce the daily schedule upon arrival.  Therefore, please help your child’s confidence by bringing them on time and leaving him at the classroom door with a quick goodbye.
Parents will be invited to participate in special activities such as field trips and special projects where the teacher has need for assistance.  Additionally, parents are encouraged to attend Family Chapel, which is held in the sanctuary on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 11:30.  Transportation arrangements for all field trips must be provided by the parents.  Preschool teachers are not allowed to transport your children.

We ask that you be responsible for information sent home with your child.  If you are in a carpool, be sure to ask for any notes when your child arrives.  If you prefer things to be sent home on a specific day, please notify your child’s teacher to make arrangements.
Discipline

Most discipline problems are solved with discussion or, if necessary a brief time-out. If unacceptable behavior continues, the child will be taken to the director’s office. If behavior persists, a conference with the child’s teacher and the pre-school director will be necessary.  It is important that these problems be worked out so that one child does not disrupt the entire group. It is our goal to guide children and teach them ways to handle problems. We will make every effort to help the child to adjust, however, if the above interventions don’t correct the situation, the child may not be allowed to continue at FUMC Preschool. 
“Train up a child in the way he should go and when he is old he will not depart from it.” Proverbs 22:6
Dismissal

At the discretion of the Director, any student may be dismissed to preserve the physical or emotional welfare of other students or staff.  Grounds for dismissal from the preschool may also include, and shall not be limited to, one or more of the following:

1. Parents or guardians of the enrolled child allow their account to become delinquent.

2. The school determines that it is unable to meet the needs of the child.

3. The school determines that it is not in the best interest of the school or other children to have the child in attendance.

4. Failure of the child’s parents or guardians to cooperate with the school.
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General Health Regulations

Please keep children at home if they do not feel well enough to participate in school activities.  We want to keep our environment as free of contagions as possible for the sake of all that attend.  Please report any contagious diseases (chicken pox, strip throat, flu, etc.) to your child’s teacher or the preschool office so that other parents may be alerted to possible symptoms.  

Your child will not be allowed to attend school if:

Vomiting – 2 or more times in the past 24 hours

Fever – Oral temperature over 100۫

Impetigo* – until 24 hours after treatment is started

Suspicious Rash* – with fever or behavioral change

Uncontrolled Diarrhea – increased number compared to child’s normal pattern

Hepatitis A Virus/Jaundice* – yellow skin or eyes, excluded until symptoms are gone

Signs of Possible Severe Illness* – unusual lethargy, irritability, persistent crying, difficulty breathing, uncontrolled coughing, stiff neck, unusually dark urine & gray/white stool
Pink Eye/Conjunctivitis – redness of the eye(s) with drainage

Head Lice/Scabies* – 24 hours after treatment has begun and no live lice or nits are present.  Only Scabies requires a doctor’s note.

Chicken Pox – 6-10 days after onset of rash and until all lesions are dried and crusted

Ringworm – must be able to be covered, if on scalp needs oral medication

Guidelines obtained by the Child Care Association of Brevard County, Inc.

*Doctor’s note required for readmission 

Accidents

If there should be an accident involving your child, we will administer first aid if necessary.  You will be informed immediately if professional medical attention is needed.  If the parents or emergency contacts cannot be reached, the child will be taken to the emergency room.  All children enrolled must have a completed application, including medical and emergency contacts and treatment information.  Additionally, parents must have a notarized Permission to Treat form on file.

Allergies/Other Medical Conditions

Parents are responsible for reporting their child’s allergies to the preschool.  At the beginning of each school year, a list is provided to all staff with the names of children with allergies.  The preschool will make every effort to prevent exposure to allergens.

Any child requiring non-prescription or prescription medication for food allergies, or a chronic medical condition must complete the Authorization for Medication Administration and provide in writing a detailed description on how to administer the medication.
Asthma/Respiratory Conditions

If your child has a respiratory condition requiring the use of an inhaler or other medication, you will need to complete the Authorization for Medication Administration Form and provide in writing a detailed description on how to administer the medication.
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Prescription Medication

An Authorization of Medication Administration Form must be completed for any child requiring medication. We will not administer any medicine unless prescribed by the doctor (including over-the-counter). The medication must be in the original bottle and accompanied by a doctor’s note. Anything required in the dispensing of medication should be provided and labeled appropriately.  Should your child require that epinephrine or other allergy medication be kept on premises, please bring it to the office and complete the Authorization for Medication Administration Form.
Child Abuse or Neglect
The Director or any staff member shall report to Department of Children and Family Services any suspicion of child abuse, neglect, or endangerment, in accordance with state law.
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Food

We ask that parents provide snacks.  Snacks must be pre-packaged in individual servings.  Please let us know if your child has any food allergies. 

Please do not allow your child to come to school with chewing gum.
Correspondence from Teachers or Parents

All correspondence sent home from teachers, volunteers, or parents must be pre-approved by the preschool office.  This includes newsletters, calendars, fliers for special events in the community, etc.  
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VPK Parents
All VPK parents will need to sign the Child Attendance and Parental Choice Certificate each month in order to keep your child’s tuition current. The state will not supply funds for your child if this certificate is not signed and dated each month. Teachers will post the sheets the last week of every month.

Conference and Visiting

Getting acquainted with you and your child helps us provide a special place to learn and grow. Communication between teachers and parents is key to giving your child the maximum benefits of this school experience. Formal conferences will be scheduled in October and April. However, conferences can be scheduled at other times of the year. Because arrival and dismissal are busy times, we ask that you schedule a conference for another time of the day when teachers can give you their full attention. Feel free to call or see your child’s teacher to schedule a conference at a time that is mutually convenient. We ask that you please not discuss your child in his/her presence.  Parents are welcome to visit the classroom during the school year when prior arrangements are made with the teacher. 
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Fire Drills/Tornado Drills

In the interest of safety, we will practice fire drills once each month.  Tornado drills will also be practiced throughout the year.

Special Talents

If you know a pianist, storyteller, puppeteer, or anyone that has other special talents that would share their gifts with the preschool children, please tell the Director.  
Birthdays

Birthdays are a special celebration of your child.  If you would like to share this celebration with your child’s class, please contact the teacher one week in advance.  Children whose birthdays are during the summer months may celebrate on their half birthday or at the end of the school year.
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Holidays

We celebrate all major holidays with room parties.  Additionally, we hold special school events as follows:

Halloween - costume parade
Thanksgiving – feast with parents invited

Christmas - evening program with reception to follow
Valentine’s Day - exchange cards within the classroom
Easter - school-wide egg hunt and Easter bonnet parade

We ask parents to assist in supplying treats for the parties.  Sign up sheets are posted outside the classroom doors for each event.  Each classroom will have a room mother responsible for contacting parents for assistance.  If you are interested in being room mother, let your child’s teacher know.  While it is the homeroom mom’s job to coordinate, we need your help by sending in items when asked.
Playground Information
The playground is an important part of your child’s day.  They develop gross motor, social, and problem solving skills to name a few.  While on the playground, there are a few rules we must follow to keep children safe.

· Children must wear close-toed shoes to play on equipment.
· Children must climb the steps of the slide; not walk up the sliding board and then slide down.  

· Children may only slide down the slide on their bottoms.  

· Children should not be running with sticks in their hands.

· Children should put sandbox toys away.

· Children must line up at the gate when called to come inside.

· Children are to climb on equipment, not on the fence.

· Teachers will position themselves outside where they can observe all activities.
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